Great Basin College
Student Government Association
Minutes
12:30 P.M. February 14th, 2014
Battle Mountain – GBC BM 1
Elko – SGA Meeting Room LCSL 122
Ely – GBC 118
Pahrump – PVC 120

Winnemucca – GBC 109
I. Call to Order 12:31PM
II. Roll Call

Executive Board

Alex Porter, President



Present
Isaac Duran, Vice President


Present
DeMarynee Saili, Secretary


Present
Adriana Mendez, Student Advocate

Excused
Battle Mountain Senator

Rebecca Linville




Present 
Elko Senators
Amanda Phizacklea



Present
Bryce Powell




Present
Kevin Powell




Present
Maribel Vera




Present
Ely Senators
Lisa Harrison




Excused
Paula Moore




Present 
Winnemucca Senators
Yezenia Poulsen




Present
Marisela Ramirez




Present 
III. Introduction of Guests






Information
Elko: Director of Environmental Health, Safety and Security, Pat Anderson; and Laura Avila.

Ely: Steve Moore (arrived 1:03PM).

Pahrump: Amanda Rivard, Tommy Miller, Kip Magee, and Jacqueline Lopez.
IV. Public Comment
                                                 
                        Information
· Secretary Saili apologized to everyone for sending out the minutes late. It has been a very busy and hectic week, and she didn’t have time until late Thursday night.
V. Approval of Agenda






Information / Action

A. Senator Phizacklea moved to approve the agenda for February 14th, 2014. Senator B. Powell seconded. DISCUSSION: Under Item A, ‘Senator’ should be added after Elko. Motion passes unanimously.
VI. Approval of Minutes






Information / Action

A. Senator Poulsen moved to approve the minutes for February 7th, 2014. Senator Phizacklea seconded. DISCUSSION: The second bullet under Public Comment should be taken out since it is all one comment. Senator Linville and Senator B. Powell abstained, motion passes. 
VII. President’s Report 






Information / Action
President Porter reported on the following:

· Most of the week was spent gearing up for the Student Forum.

· He had a President’s Council meeting on Tuesday; one of the concerns brought up during the meeting was faculty workload and how many hours an instructor spends on campus. He asked the Senators to start thinking of any issues regarding instructor communication that they know of. They had also talked about Edibles for Education, and it is coming up in March.

· He had a phone conference with Vice President for Student Services, Lynn Mahlberg, and they talked about what has been done for the Student Forum.
· The Student Forum was today at 9AM. It had a total of 57 attendees, and they all made very good comments and asked a lot of questions. Kudos to everyone for spreading the word.

· The Executive Board members are now looking forward to their March events. 
VIII. Vice President’s Report






Information
· None.
IX. Treasury Report







Information / Action
· President Porter said that Vice President for Business Affairs, Sonja Sibert, apologized for not being here; he said that he attached the report in the e-mail he sent out with the agenda. He said that everyone is doing a good job of keeping track of their purchases.
X. Student Advocate’s Report





Information
· None.
XI. Senator Reports







Information

A. Battle Mountain
· Senator Linville said that she passed out fliers for the Student Forum, and she had six people attend at the Battle Mountain Center, which was a good turnout for their center. She put out boxes of chocolate for students and they were all gone by the time she came in today; she is now planning for her March events. 
B. Elko
· Senator B. Powell said that Monday they had their Speed Dating event and it went well overall. Tuesday was Breakfast Bolt and they had 84 students attend. Wednesday was Movie Night and they showed The Hunger Games: Catching Fire; there was close to 40 students in attendance. Thursday they had Float Your Worries Away, and they had 27 students attend; the students were excited about the piñatas they had set out and they had a great time. 
C. Ely
· Senator Moore said that she had three students at the Student Forum, but because their power went out the students left. She said that she, Senator Harrison, and Center Director, Mary Swetich, are planning for their March events.
D. Pahrump
· None.
E. Winnemucca
· Senator Poulsen said that she was very disappointed that one student showed up to the Student Forum this morning at their center, when they were expecting more. They had good turnouts for their events all week and they had advertised for the Student Forum. She and Senator Ramirez will send the students who attended their events thank you cards for participating.
XII. Committee Reports






Information / Action

A. Facilities
· None.
XIII. Unfinished Business
· None.
XIV. New Business
A. Appointment of Elko Senator




Information / Action
President Porter requested the appointment of Laura Avila to the position of Elko Senator. DISCUSSION: President Porter said that Laura has been involved in SGA activities since last semester, even helping out with some of the events. She has been active and attending meetings as well. Secretary Saili said that she is very helpful and she is such a nice person. She will be a good addition to the SGA team. Senator Poulsen moved to approve President Porter’s request of the appointment of Laura Avila to the position of Elko Senator. Senator Phizacklea seconded. 
Roll Call Vote:

Isaac Duran

Yes

DeMarynee Saili
Yes

Rebecca Linville 
Yes

Amanda Phizacklea
Yes

Bryce Powell

Yes

Kevin Powell

Yes

Maribel Vera

Yes

Paula Moore

Yes

Yezenia Poulsen 
Yes

Marisela Ramirez
Yes

Motion passes unanimously.

B. Oath of Office




  Information / For Possible Action
President Porter administered the Oath of Office to the newly appointed SGA Officers: Kip Magee, Jacqueline Lopez, and Laura Avila.
C. SGA Committee Assignments


  Information / For Possible Action
Vice President Duran discussed possible SGA committee assignments and the structure of committees with the SGA Officers. DISCUSSION: Vice President Duran said that he sent out an e-mail to all the Officers about the committees and which ones they would like to join, or if they would prefer to be in another one. All the Senators chose either one or two committees to be in, and now they are set for their committee meetings. Senator B. Powell moved to approve Vice President Duran’s recommendations for the SGA committee assignments and structure of committees. Senator Ramirez seconded. Motion passes unanimously.
XV. Public Comment







Information

· Director of Environmental Health, Safety and Security, Pat Anderson, welcomed in the new Senators and wished them luck with the semester. 

· Senator Poulsen apologized to Senator Linville for starting an argument with the Battle Mountain students at the Student Forum this morning. She didn’t think it was going to end up that way.

· Senator Magee said that five students showed up to the Student Forum this morning, and he thanked the Executive Board for their contribution in making sure that there was food at this event. 

· Senator Moore wished everyone a Happy Valentine’s Day.

ADJOURNED 1:07PM

DATE: ______________________________

SGA PRESIDENT: ______________________________________ 
